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Tammy Stalnaker 

S,."lnaier (hosen 
The Freshman class met 

for their first meeting in the 
amphitheatre August 24 
and elected Tammy 
Stalnaker as the freshman 

Student represen tative to 
Congress. 

Miss Stalnaker, who is 
from Glenville, plans to 
study Art Education which 
she hopes will lead to 
working with the handi-
capped. Her hobbies 
include playing piano, 
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GS( Pioneer (en'er 
!Jndergoing Changes 

This year the Pioneer 
Center is undergoing new 
changes. Some changes 
may be minor, such as the 
addition of new plants, or 
major, such as adding a big 
screen television. 

Most of the new changes 
can already be seen by the 
students of Glenville State 
College. Additions which 
have already been made are 
a new supply of video 
games and the new sorority 
and fraternity activity 
boards which can be found 
on the back wall of the 
Student Union. 

Other facilities being 
added are the new big 
screen television which 
will be located in the 
Student Union. New video 
games are being placed in 
the game room. Along with 
these new additions will be 
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The 1982 fall semester student teachers are I st Row: Tammy Burkhamer. Jeanne Weese, Donita Cox. Lurene 
Scott. Jupe Morton. Elizabeth Justice. Chris Barr. John Kocher and Anne Bailey. 2nd Row: Susan Chapman. 
Martha James. Florence Tenney. Jean Brown. Jackie Gumm. Elaine Williams. Patti Dunleavy. Greg Duncan and 
judith Carson. 3rd Row: Brent Reed. Bill Lilly. Gary Sigman, Mike Pszczolkowski. Willa Shenk Ie. Uonna 
Haveron and Terry Mullens. 4th Row: Fred Hannah. Victor Whitt. Danny Samples. Rick Murray. Becky Wilson. 
Ann Minnich. Debbie Adams and Dave Clites. 

painting and swimming. 
She also plans to participate 
with the GSC Forensic 
Team. 

the expansion of the Students Prepare 
game room's hours. 

Mr. Joe Drahnak, 
For The Classroom 

About being Student 
Congress Freshmen Repre­
sentative, Miss Stalnaker 
said, HI look forward to the 
challenge. " 

Director of the Pioneer 
Center, would like for the 
Student Union to become 
the Social Center of Glen­
ville State College. 

New Faculty Added 
'\lew faculty members has added two more 

added this semester include teachers to their staff. 
five teachers. In the math Christopher L. Westbrook 
.department are Carolyn graduated with a bachelor's 
Grove and Paul Peck. Peck in forestry from the 
is from Burnsville and is a University of Montana and 
GSC graduate and received attended the Forest Techni­
a bachelor's from GSC and cian Ranger School of New 
master's In mathematics York. Martin J. Curran , 
from WVU and taught at also teaching forestry, has 
Lewis County High School. an Associate's, Bachelo r's 
Thomas David Heintzelman and a Master's degree from 
is a new face in the music the University of New 
department. He will be Hampshire. 
teaching the br<'. ss instru- Mr. Charles Sypolt, 
ment class. Hcint~dman instructor in land surveying, 
graduated from Ithaca will be temporary chairman 
College in New York anr1 of the forestry department 
has a Mastrr'~ ,1""r('(' trnm due to Mr. Grafton, who is 
Indiana University and is chairman of the division, 
working on a doctorate being on temporary leave in 
from IndIana. Africa. 

The forestry department 

A total of 54 Glenville 
State College students will 
be departing from our 
campus this fall as student 
teachers in surrounding 
counties. Of the GSC 
students, 28 will be teach­
ing in elementary schools, 
while 24 will be involved in 
the secondary school 
system. 

Those students teaching 
in elementary school are: 
Debra Robinson Adams, 
Elem. 1-6/ECE/Language 
Arts 4-8/Social Studies 
4-8, Alum Bridge, Camden 
ECE Center, and Weston 
Junior High School; Ann 
Frances Bailey, Elem. 1-6/ 
Learning Disabilities K-12, 
Troy Elem.; Carole B. Ball, 
Elem. 1-6/P.E. 1-6/Lan-
guage Arts 4-8 Social 
Studies 4-8, Emerson Elem. 
and Jackson Junior High; 
A. Jean Brown, ECE/Elem. 
1-6, Pleasant Hill Elem. and 
Sand Fork Elem; Tamra 
Jean Burkhammer, P.E . 4-8/ 
Learning Disabilities K-12/ 
Elem. 1-6, Burnsville Middle 
and Pleasant Hill Elem . 
and Alum Bridge Elem., 
Debra K. Butcher, ECE/ 
Elem. 1-6/Math 4-8, Tygart 
Elem. and Edison Junior 
High; Cindy L. Carder, 
ECE/Elem. 1-6, Neale 
Elem.; Judith Rose Carson, 
Elem. 1-6/ Language Arts 
4-8, Flatwoods Elem. and 
Gassaway Middle; Susan L. 
Chapman, Elem. 1-6, 
Pleasant Hill Elem.; Carla 
Diane Dugan, Elem. 1-6, 
Park Elem.; Patricia Helan 
Dunleavy, Elem. 1·6/ 

(Photo by Nasia Butcher) Learning Disabilities K·12, 

New faculty members for 1982-83 are 1st Row; Dr. Cleek. Mr. Peck. Normantown Elem. and 
Miss Grove and Mr. Curran. 2nd Row; Mr. Heintzelman, Mr. McKinney, Trdoy dElem.; ISusan Jane 
Mr. Snyder u. W tb k D Stahl'be nd M' K ib . E war s, E em. 1·6/ 

• M.J. es roo. r. Kg, a ISS on arue. 

Language Arts 4·8, Ripley 
Elem. and Ripley Middle; 
1acqueline J. Gum, ECE/ 
Elem. 1·6, Davis Elem.; 
Elizabeth Z. Justus, Elem. 
1.6/Language Arts 4-8, 
Glade Elem.; Deborah 
Lynne McClain, ECE/Elem. 
1-6, North Elem.; Ann 
Lynn Minnich, ECE/Elem. 
1·6, Alum Bridge Elem. 
and Camden ECE Center; 
Ricky F. Murray, Elem. 
1-6/Mental Retardation 
K·12/ Learning Disabilities 
K-12, Nash Elem. and 
Gihon Elem.; Cynthia Jane 
Reynolds, ECE/Elem. 1·6/ 
Language Arts 4·8, Emerson 
Elem. and Washington 
Junior High; Brenda Jo 
Roberts·Metz, ECE/Elem. 
1-6, Leachtown Elem. and 
Kanawha Elem.; Alberta M. 
Shindledecker, Elem. 1-6, 
Gihon Elem.; Ridglea 
VanDale Stephens, Elem. 
1.6 , Neale Elem.; Vera 
Lynn Sullivan, Elem. 1·6, 
Ravenswood Grade; 
Florence Irene Tenney, 
ECE/ Elem. 1·6, Sand Fork 
Elem. and Pleasant Hill 
Elem.; Tracey Lynn Tuell, 
Elem. 1·6/Language Arts 
4·8, Worthington Elem. and 
Hamilton Junior High; 
Joseph Michael Westfall, 
Elem. 1·6/Math 4·8, 
Blennerhassett Elem. and 
Jackson Junior High; Ruth 
Elaine Williams, Elem. 1·6, 
Muddlety Elem.; Jane 
Wilson, Elem. 1·6, Williams· 
town Elem. ; and Joyce Dee 
Wright, ECE/Elem. 1·6, 
Criss Elem. 

Those students teaching 
in secondary schools 
include: James E. Bailey, 
Social Service and 
Attendance K·12, Logan 

Co. Board of Education; 
Robin Christine Barr, Art 
7-12/Language Arts 7-9, 
Calhoun Co. High; Mitchel 
C. Chapman, Social Service 
and Attendance K·12, 
Mingo Co. Board of Educa· 
tion; David Alan Clites, 
P.E. K.12/Social Studies 
7·9, Lewis Co. High and 
Peterson Elem.; Donita Rae 
Cox, P.E. K·12/Art 7·12. 

Braxton Co. High and 
Sutton Elem.; Desari Dee 
Garrett, P.E. K·12, Lewis 
Co. High and Peterson 
Elem.; James Gregory 
Duncan, Social Studies 
Compo 7-12, Parkersburg 
High; Frederick H. Hanna, 
P.E. K.12/Safety 7·12, 
pleasant Hill Elem. and 
Calhoun Co. High; Sam 
Lee Hartman, P.E. K-12/ 
Safety &-12, Parkersburg 
South High and Mineral 
Wells Elem.; Donna J. 
Haveron, P.E. K.12/Safety 
7·12, Wirt Co. High and 
Brooksville Elem.; Martha 
Kay James, Art K·12, . 
Weston Central Elem. and 
Weston Junior High; John 
David Kocher, P.E. K·12/ 
Safety 7·12, Calhoun Co. 
High and Pleasant Hill 
Elem.; William Withers 
Lilly, P.E. K·12/Safety 
7·12, Flatwoods Elem. 
and Sutton Middle; 
Jennifer Elaine 'Morton, 
Speech .Comm. 7·12/ 
Social Studies Compo 7·12, 
Braxton Co. High; Terry 
Lee Mullen, P.E. K·12/ 
Safety 7 ·12, Jefferson 
Elem. and Parkersburg 
South High; Frances Pack, 
Social Service and attend· 
ance K·12, Kanawha Co. 
Board of Education; Gary 

(Cont. on Page 3) 
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Cafeteria Changes Face 
What has happened to the cafeteria? Why has the serving line 

been changed and what is a juke box doing in the cafeteria? 
These questions may have fogged the minds of many returning 

dormitory students of GSC who have previously eaten regular meals 
in the cafeteria. These changes are the beginnings of bettter and 
more efficient food service. 

Mr. joe Drahnak, Director of Food Service)has begun a new pro­
gram 'to help enhance the meals offered. The program will consist 
of three items: a meal ticket, a hole punch, and the student. The 
students will be offered the chance to eat in the cafeteria or the 
pizza shop. The coupon system will not be used, due to the poor 
performance of the program in previous years. 

They system, being adopted this year, will flow as follows: The 
students will receive a meal ticket every two weeks, with the days 
and meals represented. Every time a students eats either in the 
cafeteria or the pizza shop, that meal will be deleted from the 
ticket. This simply means one may opt to dine in the pizza shop or 
cafeteria, but not both for the same meal. 

With this option, Mr. Drahnak will be operating two fast and 
efficent food service systems. The juke box will offer students 
selections of the top 700 songs free for their listening pleasure. 

With these new improvements the students who eat in the 
cafeteria will get a square meal at a good price. 

Betty Wells 
Editor 

Letter To The Editor 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the many 

people who helped to work on the 7982 edition of the 
Kanawhachen. Their help was sincerely appreciated and much­
needed. 

I would also like to answer some questions that have been asked 
concerning the book. All organizations are given one page in the 
yearbook. All other pages are bought. Therefore, some organiza­
tions may have two or three pages whereas, another one may have 
only one picture. 

Editor 
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greek news 
t..z TKE ~~~ 

The Delta Zeta Sorority would 

like to welcome everyone to their 

fIrst open rush 50's Party. It will be 

Wednesday, Sept. I at 6:00. 

The I ra lers of the lota.{)mega 

Chapter of Tau Kappa Epsilon would 

like to welcome everyone back to 

GSC and wish the class of '86 good 

luck. 

The Delta Alpha Chapter of Sigma 

Sigma Sigma held a regular chapter 

meeting Monday, A ug. 30th in 

Ground Floor Lounge. Many items 

were discussed including Homecom­

ing. 

The sisters would like to send out 

best wishes and congratulate Diane 

Ratliff and Mark Haynie on their 

recent marriage. 

Newly appointed 

semester include: 

officers this 

Nila Golden, 

Press; Lou Davidson, Sorority 

Editor; and Vicki Parrish, Guard. 

Good luck to the football team. 

We're sure you 11 have a winning 

season. 

The Sorority House would like 

to welcome any interested visitors. 

All are looking forward to 

Homecoming and hope there will 

be much participation. 

On October 26, 1982, 

representatives from ap­

proximately 15 county 

schools systems will be on 

the GSC Campus for the 

purpose of recruiting 

December teacher educa-

tion graduates. AU 

students who plan to 

participate 
view Day 

in this Inter· 

should see 

Janet Gainer in the Place­

ment Office by September 

10th. 

A representative from the 

West Virginia Department 

of Natural Resources will 

be on the GSC campus; 

October 12th for the 

purpose of recruiting 

December and May grad­

uates. Students with majors 

in Biology, Forestry, Timber 

Harvesting, and Land Sur­

veying who are interested 

in interviewing with this 

representative should con· 

tact Janet Gainer in the 

Placement Office by Sept· 

ember 10th. 

Any individuals, clubs or 

groups (including dorm 

floors Or SUites, etc.) wanting 

to participate in the HOME­

COMING PARADE by 

entering a float, plea:;e con. 

tact (in writing) any Student 

Congress member or the 

Office of Student Affairs 

by Sept. 8, 1982. The 

parade is Sept. 25 at 10:00 

and the til~ tlleme is 

''Thru the Years at GSC, 
II I." 

Our first formal meeting will be 

held Monday, Sept. 13. Our fust 

informed meeting was held Monday, 

Aug. 30. Discussed were plans for 

Homecoming, bread sales, and 

numerous other activities for 
September. 

AU new stud en ts should feel free 

to ask anything of any frater. We 

hope you will feel free to join us in 

our upcoming parties and activities 
this month. 

Finally, a note of thanks to 

everyone who helped make our 

fust week's activities a big success. 

A good time was had by all. 

The Tri-Sigmas would like to take 

this opportunity to welcome all 

returning GSC students and Fresh­

men. We would like to wish every­

one a profitable year, academicaUy 

and sociaUy. 

Anybody inter­
ested in joining the 
Literarj Society 
should contact Mr. 
de Rosset in the 
English Offices or 
Mark Kozlowfki in 
Pickens Hall, ext. 
253. 

Freshmen Survey Conducted 
In October of last school year, freshmen students were 

surveyed to glean their opinions on various areas of college life. 
Dean of Records and Admissions, Mack Samples and janet 
Gainer conducted five to ten minute interviews with approxi­
mately 750 members of the freshman _ class to get an idea of 
their attitudes toward their experiences at Glenville. Each 
student was asked to fill out a ten question survey dealing 
with several areas of campus living. 

These are the results of last year's survey: 
I. How would you rate the living conditions in the reSidence 

halls? 
Excellent 
Good 
Fair 
Poor 

72 
97 
29 

2. How would you rate the food service? 

7.74% 
62.58% 
78.77% 
0.65% 

Excellent 3 7.94% 
Good 39 25.76% 
Fair 84 54.79% 
Poor 76 70.32% 

3. How do you feel about the academiC adviSing process? 
Good 67 43.23% 
Adequate 80 57.67% 
Inadequate 7 4.52% 

4. Have you found your advisor available when you need 
advice? 
Always 64 
Usually 73 
Seldom 74 
Never 4 

5. What did you think of the registration process? 

47.29% 
47.70% 
9.03% 
2.5896 

Excellent 27 73.55% 
Good 75 48.3996 
Adequate 49 37.67% 
Inadequate 70 6.4596 

6. Do you feel that the College provides enough entertain­
ment/social events? 
Yes 
No 

98 
54 

63.23% 
34.8496 

7. Have you found college ,,,.:ulty to be about what you 
expected? 
Yes 
No 

737 
25 

84.5296 
76.7396 

8. How do you feel about the general atmosphere of the 
campus? 

Excellent 47 26.45.96 
Good 95 67.29% 

Ever want to slay 
Orc? Or Fly 
between the stars? 
Then, come to the 
first meeting of the 
Free Company of 
Adventure Garners 
on Wed., Sept. 1. 
It will be held at 
103 Brooklyn Dr . 
at 7:00 p.m. 
Players are being 
sought for 
adventure, SF, and 
Fantasy games. 

Fair 78 77.67% 
Poor 0.65% 

9. Would you recommend Glenville State College to a friend? 
Yes 744 92.90% 
No 77 7.70% 

The final question on the survey asked about student problems. 
Some of the most common complaints were food service 
teachers, lack of fast food establishments, and nothing to d~ 
downtown. The results of the survey will be used to pinpoint 
and correct student problems. 

The survey will be taken again this October. Some upper­
classmen may be included to see if opinions change over time. 

Mahala Strauss 
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From The 
Wesley Foundation 

Where do students go for a place to study? Have a cup of 
>coffee? Play ping-pong? Watch TV? 

The year is off and running, Let us make it a more growthful 
rtlnd enjoyable year!!! 

Counseling is available at the Wesely Foundation ..... just 
stop in or make an appointment. 

Discussion groups on biblical and ethical issues will be starting 
soon. Want to sign up? There are poster sign-up sheets in the 

I !.main room of the building. 
Wesley Foundation is named after john Wesley (7703-1791), 

o priest of the Church of England (what we usually call the 
Episcopal Church here in the U.S.). 

Wesley began a loy renewul movement within the Church of 
England. He worked in remote areas of England among poor 
coal miners and laborers. He also worked within the crowded 
inner<ity areas. He trained loy people to be leaders. 

john Wesley worked hard to help people find meaning and 
direction within their religious life, wuys in which their 
whole life reflected their religious convictions. His emphasis 
on thtDevelopmentof the discipline to do this, and meeting 
regularly earned his groups the nome Methodist. 

Are you becoming acquainted with GSC, freshmen? We 
hope that you are beginning to feel at home here. If we 
can be of any help, please stop in and talk anytime. 

The Wesley Foundation invites all commuters in for a 
visit. We offer a place to wuit for your ride, a place to study, 
and a quiet place to eat, if you bring your lunch. A small 
kitchen is located on the main floor and coffee, teo, and 
cocoa are available. 

please wutch for further information concerning the Coffee 
House, which will be held on Thursday nights, starting soon. 

Dormitory RA's Hired 
RA, M<UVin Taylor, a The dormitories have 

new reSident assistants 
holding down the floors. 
The RA's for the girls 
include the head residential 
assistant Kris Meadows on 
fIrst floor, She is from Crab 
Orchard, W. Va. and is 
majoring tn Elementary 
Education. Annetta 
Haddox, from Auburn, W. 
Va., is on second floor. 
Shelley Tharp of Webster 
County 1S on third floor 
for her [lISt time as RA. 
Psychology and Business 
majors from Cross Lanes, 
Betty Cowles, is on fourth 
floor. Mindy Parks , a 
Special Education major 
trom St. Albans, IS taking 
care of the fifth floor. 
Another new person is on 
sixth floor. She 1S Sarah 
Rollyson, a Business 
Administration major from 
Gassaway, W. Va. 

The RA s for Wagner 
in Pickens Hall are: Head 

Business major from 
Weston. Mark Norman 
from Weston IS on third 
floor and on fourth floor 
from Wirt County is Keith 
Enoch. Jim AllIson, a 
Business major from 
Calhoun County is on the 
fifth floor. Mike Simpson 
of Weston, W. Va. is taking 
care of sixth floor. 

Jeff Metheny is head RA 
at Louis Bennett Hall. He 
is a Physical Education and 
Safety major from Mason­
town, W. Va. On second 
floor is David Husk . a 
Mathc:matics and Social 
Studies major from 
Beverly, Ohio. Also on 
second floor is Btll Belcher 
from Elkview, W. Va. 
Computer SC1ence major 
from Beverly, W. Va., on 
third floor is Greg Wood. 
Last but not least is Mike 
Buckland on fourth floor. 
He is a Forestry major from 
HInton. W. Va. 

VALENTINO'S CAFE 
Route 33 and 119 - Glenville, W.Va, - 462-7161 

New HOJrs and Fast Take OJt Service 

S'Jndav f:lond;w (~IH r': ')I}T O,,\LY) 
4:00-11:00!1:n 
Tuesdav and Thursday 11:00am to 3:00pm 
Friday and ~dturdav 11:00a~ to 11:00pm 

"la r y Lee Barton, owner and operator of 
ValenLl,IO's Cafe, exter 'ds a warm welcome 
baek to all colI ege sLlIdenLs alld faeul tv. 
\'Ie ot'fer' great 1 unch and dir.ner specia l s 
daily 

b pack only 3 35. Buy a case 
and get a dollar off~ ~, " 

This week's special -Original 
Italian Sub 1.50 and Bud Draft 

38¢ 

THE GLENVILLE MERCURY 

Anyone interested 
in working on the 
1982-83 issue of the 
KANAWHACHEN 
(the college year­
book), should meet 
Wednesday night at 
6 p,m. in the 
Mercury Office 
(room 4) of Clark 
Hall. 

Tran' BoardOffers Rides 
One wall in the Office of 

Student Affairs currently 
displays a travel board. 
What is it? Well, it is a 
means of getting students 
who commute from the 
same geographical locations 
in touch with each other. 
For example, if four 
students are commuting 
daily from Weston, w. Va.; 
then, each of these four 
students might volunteer to 
drive one week per month 
and allow the other three 
to ride with them, thus 
saving a great deal of travel 
expense. 

Another service might be 
realized by getting a resi­
dence hall student in touch 
with someone who drives 
home on weekends to 
Martinsburg, W. Va., thus 
making it possible to share 
expenses for the trip. 

At any rate, whether you 
siwJ a card as a driver or 
sign a card as a rider, 
these cards are available on 
the table In the Student 
Affairs Office. Students 
may then return to the 
travel board and check 
the names and places of 
those who ride or drive to 
locations In or near their 
home town. 

Of course the secret is 
that large numbers of 
students sign up so their 
wishes may be identified. 
So, sign up today!!! 

NDS! Posit •• 
Filled 8, Ro"rfs 

n you ve been in the 
Financw Aid Office recent­
ly signing a promissory note 
or just visiting, you'll see a 
new face, Mrs. Conme 
Roberts, a Glenville 
resident, graduated from 
Glenville State College in 
December of 1981. 

This year she replaced 
Beverly Heacker as a Nation­
al Direct Student Loan 
Accountant. Mrs. Roberts 
handles the freshman and 
upperclassman promissory 
notes in the fall, but she 
deals mostly with graduates 
from GSC with loans to pay 
back. 

Mrs. Roberts, along with 
Susan Persinger (which 
we will report on next 
week) are two new faces 
at the financial aid office 
on campus. Mrs. Roberts' 
hobbies include going to 
church and she enjoys 
the outdoors. She 
commented, "It's nice to be 
at Glenville and the atmos­
phere here 1S nice." 
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Don't Tune To WGSC 
"This is WGSC, Glenville West Virginia, the Super 640. If you 

have a request, give us a call at extension 320. " 
Forget it! Don't call Ext. 320 and don'ttune to 640 a.m. on 

your radio dial, unless you like listening to static. 
Due to advancement at GSC, the radio station has been deleted 

from the system. The main reason seems to be that no depart­
ment on campus takes an active interest in the station, and no 
department works the station into their curriculum. 

So, until sometime in the future, when a journalism, or 
Communications department feels it is necessary to their 
curriculum, WGSC will lie buried beneath advancing red tape. 

OK, so that station is gone, big deal, no one listened anywuy. 
Some people will feel that wuy, but for those students who 
volunteered their time to be Dj's and hold executive positions, 
there were no thank you's, only a rug pulled from beneath 
their feet. 

Dr. Pribble to 
Present Paper 

Dr. Mary J 0 Pribble, 
Associate Professor of 
Chemistry at Glenville 
State College, will present 
a paper, Elderhostel - An 
Unusual Opportunity to 
Teach Chemistry, at the 
Seventh Biennial 
Conference on Chemical 
Education. The Confer­
ence is sponsored by the 
Chemical Education 
Division of the American 
Chemical Society. 
(Coni- from Page 1) 

Debbie Moore 

3 room efficiency 
apartment, 105 
Brooklyn Drive. 
Close to town and 
College. $95.00 per 
month. Call 
462-7057. 

Nominations for 
Homecoming Queen 
must be in the 9th 
of September and 
must be turned in to 
the Student Affairs 
Office. 

Pauley, Social Service and High; Willa Mary Shenkle , 
Attendance K-12, Kanawha English 7-12, Spencer High; 
Co. Board of Education; Gary Anson SIgman, Jr., 
Michael Pszczolkowski, P.E. P.E. 7-12, Ripley High ; 
K-12/Safety 7-12, Washing- Jeanne Lynn Weese, Art. 
ton Junior High and Rayon Comp o K-12, Weston 
Elem.; Larry B. Reed, Central Elem. and Weston 
English 7-12/Social Studies Junior High; Victor Glen 
7-9, Spencer High; Daniel Whitt, P.E. K-12/Biology 
Allen Samples, Chemistry 7-12, Craigsville Elem. and 

12/General Science 7-12, Nicholas Co. High; and 
Lewis Co. High; Lurene Rebecca Jane Wilson, 
Annette Scott, Biology Social Studies Compo 7-121 
7-12/Art 7-12, Nicholas Co. Math 7-9, Jackson Junior 

An Institute 
Class will be 
offered Thursday 
evening 7 -8: 30 
p.m. in 305 AB. 
The class is spon­
sored by the Latter 
Day Saints/ 
Mormons. Material 
to be discussed in 

High. 

Lecture type dis­
cussion, is the New 
Testament, Acts -
Revelations - Man­
uals for the class 
are $3.00, $2.00 
for registered 
students. If inter-
ested contact 
Candice Dean, 
Phone, 462-7590. 

Theatre Season Planned 
Plans for the new theatre 

season at Glenville State 
College are now under way. 
The first show will be Neil 
Simon's comedy BARE­
FOOT IN THE PARK 
to be staged October 21, 
22, and 23. Auditions for 
that show will be held at 
6: 30 Wednesday, Septem­
ber 1 and Thursday, 
~eptember 2 in the auc!itor­
mm. 

There are five roles-three 
men and two women- to be 
cast. The setting IS the 
present in New York City. 
Auditions are open to 
everyone. 

A GSC sponsored trip 
to New York is being organ­
ized for the week of 
Thanksgiving break. This is 
a theatre trip being planned 

by Mrs. Linda Mc Kown, 
Director of Theatre. The 
cost of the tour is $299.00. 
This cost covers a room tn 

the Century-Paramount 
Hotel in Mid-Manhattan, six 
Broadway plays and two in­
town tours. 

Transportation will be the 
GSC bus. All GSC student, 
who are interested in the 
tour are invited to contact 
Mrs. McKown in the 
Language Division. 

A grant thru the West 
Virj!;inia Arts and Human­
ities has been awarded to 
the GSC theatre depart­
ment. This grant will bring 
Mr. Newton Cole, Director 
of the West Virginia Dance 
Theatre, to our campus as 
a resident choreographer 
for the ~pring musical 
HELLO' DOLLY . 
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Position Filled 
In a departure from last 

year's format, two people 
will work together in the 
college's Sport~ Information 
Director offtce. 

Gary Nottingham and 
Steve Meckfessel have been 
appointed to replace Bill 
Lilly, who graduated last 
year. Nottingham will be 
the faculty S.l.D. while 
Meckfessel will serve as 
the student assistant S.I.D. 

Nottingham, a former 
Braxton County and GSC 
athlete, is currently assis­
tant coach of the Pioneer 
men's basketball team and 
head coach of the tennis 
team. Meckfessel. a 
sophomore from Charles-

ton, was a ~ember of the 
GSC basketball, cross 
country and tennis teams 
in his freshman year. 

The duties of the two 
men will be primarily to 
represent men's and 
women's athletics. 

Get down on it! Come 
on out to a dance Thursday 
night, Sept. 2. It will be 
from 8-11 p.m. in the 
snackbar. Free coke will be 
given out and food can be 
purchased. The DJ's will be 
''The Joes" - Joe Huxley 
and Joe Webb. The mix is 
being sponsored by the 
Student Congress. No 
admission char e. 

••••• 
.~. 

• • • • • •• SEPTEMBER ••••••• •• •• 
: (Campus Paperback Bestsellers) : 
• 1. E.T.: The Extra· Terre.trtal, by William Kotzwinkle. • 
• (Berkley. $2.95.) Novel of the popular film. • 

• 2. Real Men Don't Eat Quiche, by Bruce Feirstein . • 
• (Pocket. $3.95.) A hilarious guide to maSCUlinity. • 

• 
3. The World According To Garp, by John Irving. • 

(Pocket, $3.95.) Outrageous story of T.S. Garp. 

• 4. The Road To Gandolfo, by Robert Lud lum • 
• (Bantam . $3.75.) His latest suspense/ thriller. • 

• 5. Garfield Weigh. In, by Jim DaVIS. (Ballantine, $4.95.) • 
• Second book on the famous cartoon cat. • 

• 6. The Cinderella Complex, by Colette Dowling. (Pocket, • 
• $3.95.) Uncovers the roots of women 's Inner confli cts. • 

• 7. What Color I. Your Parachute?, by Richard Nelson Bolles • 
• (Ten Speed Press. $6.95.) Career and Job guide. • 

• 8. Thin Thighs In 30 Days, by Wendy Stehling. 
(Bantam, $2.95.) How to tone up and thin down • 

•• 9. The White Hotel, by D.M. Thomas. (Pocket. $3.50.) Story •• 
of a troubled young woman in pre World War II Austria 

• 10. The Soul Of A New Machine, by Tracy Kidder. • 
• (Avon. $3.95.) Behind the scenes at a computer company. • 
• ~~r"'~~H>f_E_.'_'_"'Io<_~""~_I ................. .....-y5ooopll~!Iac . 

•••••••••••••••••••• 
••••••••••••••••••••• • • 

: ( New G Recommended) : 

• Mazes and Monsters, by Rona Jaffe. (Dell , $3.50) The • 
• latest bestseller by the author of Class Reunion. • 

• Oxford American Dictionary. (Avo ~, $3.95) The • 
• authOritative paperbound dictionary of American usage. • 

• Coming Alive/China Alter Mao, ~ ' f Roger Garside. (Mentor. • 

• 
$4.50) An eyewitness. In-depth examination of the • 
dramatic new changes in China. 

• • 
•• '''00''''0.0' ,.,"c, •• u.u ..... "'."o ... , ... oc,."o. 0 •• u""G' "'0"" • .......... ~ •......... 
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Rosters are now 
being accepted for 
girl's intramural 
softball. You must 
have a minimum of 
9 players but not 
more than 12 
players. You must 
be a female OSC 
student unless you 
play for the faculty 
team. Rosters may 
be turned into 
Mindy Parks, Room 
515, Williams Wing, 
Box 5 or Shelley 
Tharp, Room 315, 
Williams Wing, Box 
3 by Friday, Sept. 2 
-at 4 :00 p.m. - ...... 

Auditions for the 
Forensic Team will 
be held the week of' 
September 13. 
Anyone interested 
in being a member 
of the Forensic 
Team should 
contact Mrs. 
Barbara Nicholson 
in the English 
Department. 
p ·t 

Any P.ickens Hall 
resident wanting to 
purchase a subscrip· 
tion to the Parkers· 
burg News should 
check in the Scott 
Wing office. --The time for the 
Mercyhurst game on 
Oct. 9 at Pioneer 
Stadium has been 
changed from 7: 30 
p.m. to 1:30 p.m . --Anyone interested 
in joining the GSC 
bowling team 
ihould attend a 
meeting on Wed., 
Sept. 1 at 4 p.m. 
in the game room of 
the Pioneer Center. 

All candidates for 
the cross country 
team should meet at 
Dr. Jim Hilgenberg'S 
house on Thursday, 
Sept. 2 at 8:30 p.m. 

Wednesday, September 1, 1982 

Gridders Preparing 'For Season 
With the upcoming 

gridiron campaign at GSC 
rapidly approaching, 
Coach Frank Vincent took 
some time out recently 
to evaluate the 1982 
Pioneer Football Program. 

Vincent, entering his third 
year as head coach of the 
Pioneers, commented on his 
78-member squad, "Overall, 
we're pleased with our 
progress. Our players have 
developed a good attitude 
and are anxious to play. 
They've come a long way, 
but still have a way to go." 

A total of 38 returning 
players and 40 freshman ' 
recruits currently compose 
the squad. Vincent will 
count on the returnees 
for leadership, but he will 
have to use some freshmen 
early in the season. Vincent 
said, "Our first three or 
four games will determine 

our success. It aIr depends 
on how quickly We adapt, 
especially the freshmen." 
He added, "Hopefully, 
we'll show better things 
than the past two years." 

The team has been 
practicing for about three 
weeks in preparation for 
this Saturday's season 
opener at Waynesburg, Pa. 
A scrimmage this past 
Saturday gave the coaching 
staff an idea of what to 
expect for the coming 
<season. 

Assistant coaches this 
year for Vincent, who 
missed the fIrst week of 
practice due to surgery, 
are Mark Reger, Jerry 
Milliken, Ollie Pottmeyer, 
and Randy Hunt. 

After this Saturday's 
away contest, GSC has 
three straight home outings 
scheduled. 

Superman II is coming Sept. 7&8. It 
will be shown at 9 p.m. in the ballroom 
on Tuesday night for college students 
only. On Wednesday night, the movie 
will be shown at 8 p .m. in the audio 
torium. The public must pay $1.00. 

Featuring: 
MOHAWK 

& 
RF. Goodrich 

YOU. TROU8LES TIRES 
~;r~~.ISH New &Recap 
~.f.~~{if Tires 
~~' 

CASH n::vc . ( IIH I 
13 S. LEWIS ST III~ R GLfNVILLE , WV 26 351 
462 ·5606 

Computer·ballncing . bflkes . shocks 
Ire offered !II 


